The Beetown monthly meeting was held on April 10th, 2025 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  

Call to Order: Bart called meeting to order at 6:04 pm. Meeting agenda was posted at Beetown Hall, USPS, Beetown Feed and website on 4/6//25.
Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, via Zoom, Supervisors Bart Breuer and Dave Moris, Clerk Lisa Ellis, and patrolmen Dan Hyer. Residents attended: Greg Patterson

Opening of Bids: Bart opened the bid from Iverson Construction for Diamond Grove RD project, which is for asphalt paving. We only received one bid for the project. Bart opened a bid submitted from Milestone, but that was for a previous ad for quarry products. A motion was made and 2nd to award Iverson the Diamond Grove Rd project. 

Residents time to voice concerns: none

Patrolman Report: Cracks are appearing on University Farm Rd and Porter Hill Rd. Iversons will be told about University Farm Rd. We will cold patch Porter Hill Rd. Did some ditching and wants Dave Moris to seed it down. They fixed the bucket cylinder on the loader. They are spreading lime around the cemeteries to deter the moles. They are doing some brush cutting. Last year’s supply of cold patch was not good at beginning of the year. They would like to take Peterbuilt to Dubuque to get their own load of cold patch. The motor from bus will not work in the International. They installed a Diaper Changing Station in the hall. A culvert in Jim Jensen’s driveway is smashed. Discussion was made to possibly move the driveway 50 ft to top of hill instead of replacing culvert. Dave Clauer wants to buy a slide and merry go round down by Quonset, but they could possibly be spoken for. Dan would like to fix the chipper and borrow it, but Bart thinks it may have been sold. He will ask John Barr. 

Clerks Report: Lisa handed in last month’s minutes and this month’s paid bills. Debits are $31,599.57 and credits are $11,013.89. A motion was made and 2nd to approve both reports. 

Treasurers Report: Lisa stated that as of today, $203,756.87 is in the regular checking account after bills were paid.

Road and Bridge Updates: A new proposal for Rattlesnake bridge was signed by Darwin. Might be 2028 before it is done. Discussion was made on what is left for Wamsley Excavating to do on the Diamond Grove Rd project. Ertz’s driveway, rip rap, seeding and moving a pile of dirt is left for him to do. 

Schroeder Auction Co land issue update: none.

Road Tour Results: Tabled until Darwin gets back and they will complete the WISLR. 

Computer for treasurer update: A motion was made and 2nd to reimburse Sue $267.96 for having her computer fixed by Netux Solutions LLC. 

Milestone Agreement: Bart signed the agreement and Lisa will call Brechler Ins to get a Certificate of Insurance. 

Election Results and Oaths: Greg Patterson will be our new Chairperson. Bart Breuer and David Moris are the Supervisors. Susan Mumm is Treasurer. Paper work was filled out and signed by all.

New Business: Residents are approaching Dave about the hoarding situation at a couple of building sites in the village. It is a public safety hazard. 

Next Meeting: The monthly meeting for next month was set for Thursday, May 8th 2025 at 6 pm. 

Adjournment: A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made and 2nd on May 8th, 2025 to approve the minutes as read.

